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December 8, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance for the purposes of utilizing King County’s power of eminent domain on behalf of the Washington State Convention Center’s (WSCC) efforts to acquire the Kollias property located at 915 Howell Street, Seattle, WA (Property) for the planned WSCC expansion project.    

On July 20, 2010, and pursuant to RCW 36.100, King County formed the Washington State Convention Center Public Facilities District (PFD) (see ordinance attached as Exhibit A).  Included in the powers authorized to the PFD is the power to condemn the necessary property needed to carry out the purposes of the PFD.   Pursuant to RCW 36.100.240, and upon request from the PFD, the county in which the PFD was formed shall be responsible for all aquistions that are made pursuant to eminent domain.   

The County was notified on September 26, 2014 that the Property sought to be condemned was necessary for the planned WSCC expansion project (see WSCC Transmittal Letter and Resolution attached).  As you know, the County is in negotiations with the WSCC on the potential acquisition of the Convention Place Station property (CPS).  While both the CPS and the Property have been identified by the WSCC as necessary to the WSCC expansion efforts, the transactions and negotiations to acquire them remain separate.  Additionally, the WSCC is responsible for the costs associated wih the acquisition of the property and relocation of tenants as well as all costs and fees associated with the filing of the condemnation and related litigation, therefore there are no fiscal impacts to King County. 

RCW 8.25.290 indicates that condemnation proceedings are to be advertised for two consecutive weeks in a major newspaper.  A draft advertising summary is attached.

This legislation furthers the Economic Growth and Built Environment goals of the King County Strategic Plan by encouraging a growing and diverse King County economy.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

If you would like more information about this ordinance, please contact Ian Taylor, Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney, King County Prosecutor’s Office at 206-477-1154.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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